STOWLANGTOFT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

THE COMMON ROOM, ST GEORGE’S ROAD

MONDAY 16th September 2013 AT 7.15 PM
Present : Cllrs D D’Lima, S Wilkinson, J Catchpole. N Kaines, J Godfrey, District Councillor R Barker and County Councillor J Storey.  Mrs M Gardiner (clerk) was also in attendance.
The Chairman thanked Cllr Godfrey for allowing Councillors and the public to meet on her premises following failure of the provided key to open the Common Room door.
1
Apologies for absence:  Cllr J Orlopp and the Police.
2 
Declarations of interest: none.
3 
Public Forum:  Mrs Rogers, the Churchwarden, thanked the Parish Council for offering a donation of £250 towards the cost of grass-cutting in the churchyard.  The PCC will accept the offer with gratitude (for next meeting).


Traffic:  Following a question, Cllr Storey reported that she is in touch with the SCC Cabinet minister responsible regarding temporary speed signs.  The decision of the police regarding Speedwatch will be questioned.  Some temporary VAS signs will be positioned in the village at some time in the future.  Cllr Wilkinson is still exploring the cost of signs – at present this appears to be about £2000 per sign.  Cllr Storey will let us have some money from her Locality Allowance.  There may be other money available from sources within the village.  There may be an issue in siting the signs if regulations are similar to those relating to Speedwatch.


The Parish Council was asked if it had any plans to commemorate WW1 next year.  Councillors agreed that this might be a good idea.  They could either put on their own event or leave it to the church.  It was suggested that perhaps poppy seeds could be scattered on the church bank.  To be an agenda item for the next meeting.
4
County Councillors Report:  


Cllr Storey tabled the following report, which was read to the meeting, following 
which she answered questions from councillors and public.

There are two major meetings due to take place in September:-
 Cabinet meeting 10th September (Venue: Endeavour House, Bury St Edmunds)
At this Cabinet meeting there are a number of significant items on the agenda:-

Primary School places in the West  – some schools may need to expand.

Quarterly Budget Report for Revenue budget and Capital Spending 2013/14.  No detail is available as I write but I expect that the Council will be on track to keep making the savings it needs to make.

Future Back Officer Requirements – the CSD contract ends in May 2014 and officers have been looking at the best way to provide the services from that date.  The recommendation is to bring HR and Finance back into the council and to establish an internal trading service to schools.

Transport arrangements for the children in Rattlesden and Woolpit area in view of the Thurston catchment area change from September 2014 – this has been referred back to the Cabinet by the Scrutiny committee as I, and several others, pointed out the flaws in the way that the original documentation was presented to parents.

Inter Authority Waste Partnership – to consider an inter-authority waste agreement between the county council, district and borough councils in Suffolk to continue to improve the effectiveness of waste services (collection and disposal) across Suffolk.

(SCC’s response to St Edmundsburys Vision 2031 for the Bury and Haverhill area and the Rural Vision 2031 – this may be referred back to the Cabinet after a Scrutiny meeting on 3rd September and so it is included on the Forward plan.)
Council Meeting 19th September 2013 
This meeting will be looking at the Annual Public Health report for Suffolk and the Economic Development delivery plan for Suffolk.  

So far there are no other agenda items but there could be public questions and petitions by the time we get to the 19th September.
Locality Budget
I was pleased to see the ‘Police Bike’ in use at the Elmswell Fire and Police fair on 18th August.  It was a beautiful day and the fair was well attended and supported by many other local organisations.
School Careers Fair at Beyton Middle School
On Thursday 4th July I will be attended the Beyton Middle School careers fair. I spoke to several young people about potential careers in politics.  Some of the other careers being promoted were veterinary nursing, law, police, construction, funeral directors – to name but a few.
Scrutiny Committee
This month I will be chairing two Scrutiny Committees.  The first is the ‘call-in’ of the Cabinet decision regarding the St Edmundsbury Vision 2031 document.  The second is the Education Scrutiny Committee where we will be discussing progress being made on ‘Raising the Bar’.  On 26th September the Scrutiny Committee will be discussing Broadband in Suffolk – looking at progress locally and how ‘superfast’ is being rolled out across the county.

All committee papers are published on-line from the SCC website  www.suffolk.gov.uk
Cllr Storey reported that Norton School now has 20-30 in some classes and will be increasing in size by gaining another two year groups.  They will be using the car park at the village hall.

A14 toll road – if SCC contributes towards the cost of the road they will have a say on its planning.  Local people will have to use the road as there will be no option.
5
District Councillor’s report – 

Money from central government has been reduced considerably, leaving MSDC with a lot of money to find, so savings are still being sought.  If 1% of current landfill waste were recylced it would save a considerable amount of money.  Help from the public is requested.

Cllr Barker was asked if he could arrange for the Chairman to be issued with a key to the Meeting Room in St Geoge's Road.  The key lent for tonight's meeting does not fit the lock after the refurbishment of the buildings.  None of the residents hae a key.


Fly-tipping – in partnership with othe agencies, the council are checking on white vans possibly fly-tipping.
6
Police Report:  The Police were unable to attend but send the following report 
which was read to the meeting.

Reported Crimes. 

There has been one reported crime in the Parish of Stowlangtoft since our last report. On 31/07/13 a pedal cycle was taken from outside Stowlangtoft Hall. 
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION OR ARE SUSPICIOUS ABOUT ANYTHING REPORT IT on 101 and IF YOU THINK A CRIME IS BEING COMMITTED ALWAYS DIAL 999.
General
With the darker nights approaching please take care if out and about.  Please take care to lock all doors and windows when leaving your property

You can now follow us on Twitter at Midsuffpolice
 HOW ARE WE DOING
Priorities
· Along with our partners, we are committed to reducing crime and anti-social behaviour across the county.  Together we have developed Minimum Standards of service for victims and witnesses of anti-social behaviour, ensuring a high level of service is provided across the county. 
The current Priorities for Mid Suffolk Central are:-
.
To identify antisocial parking in Debenham  and to enforce existing restrictions  

· To raise awareness of Vehicle theft and to offer crime prevention advice

· To work with Thorndon school on parking to improve road safety   
 Have Your Say
The Community Priority Setting Meeting is now open to the public and is where our priorities for the following month will be set, please come along and raise any issues. 

The next meeting will be on 30st September 2013, at Dove Cottage Debenham IP14 

The Meeting starts at 7.00pm and finishes at 8pm. All members of the Parish Council as well as the public are invited to attend when they can bring any issues/concerns to the meetings attention. 
Please contact us to find out when later meetings are, alternatively the information is on our website.
The Chairman reported a white van trying to sell him a chain-saw and other similar equipment.  Police advise the public to dial 101 if stopped in a similar manner.
7
Approve the minutes of the meetings held on 15th July 2013
Minutes of the meetings was approved as a true record and signed by the Chairman..
8
Clerk’s report: Nothing to report.
9
Finance Report: was circulated and payments agreed. 

The Annual Return has been received from the auditor with no matters requiring attention.  Cllr Wilkinson proposed approval of the annual return and it was seconded by Cllr Kaines.

Insurance – Quotes have been received for renewal of the council's insurance.  It was agreed to accept the offer from Aviva through Came & Co.
10
Planning matters: Prior notification has been received of the proposed erection of a single storey rear extension to 3 The Spinney, Ixworth Road.  No action is required by the parish council at this time.
11
Highway matters:  There are no current issues apart from speeding through the village.
12
Website/Facebook  It was agreed in principle that a parish council website would be a good idea.  Whether this is through onesuffolk or another provider has yet to be decided.  What should be included on a website to be discussed at the next meeting.
13
Correspondence


SALC


Local Councillor magazine


SSAFA


Lighting services
14
Open Forum – the District Council has done a very good job in refurbishing the sheltered bungalows in St George's Road.
15
Date of next meeting: Monday 18th November 2013 at 7.15pm in the Meeting 
Room, St George's Road.
